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Totana, January 13nd, 2012 
 
 
 
 
Dear Sir, 
 
With regard to the new regulation REACH, we inform you that, as a manufacturer of offset 
printing inks, we are considered in REACH as intermediary users. Moreover, it is important to 
clarify the main points to that regard: 
 
1/-. Our company asked for the REACH pre-registration situation to all our suppliers. 
 
2/-. During the pre-register period (from June 1st till November 30th, 2008), we will select the 
suppliers who are effectively pre-registered. If the do not comply with that requirement, we 
will find an alternative supplier effective before November 30th, 2008. 
 
3/-. By November 30th, 2008, we will use products pre-registered by the REACH 
regulation only, none is present in the list of "substances of very high concern. " 
 
 
4/-. In the case we had our own production of any raw material or product, we would apply for 
pre-registration ourselves. 
 
5/-. In any case, in all the affected products and components, we will submit ourselves to the 
REACH regulation. 
 
Best regards, 

 
 
Javier Guerrero 
Technical Department Manager 
MARTÍNEZ AYALA, S.A. 

 


